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HALL UNIVERSITY

cember 15, 1972

Meeting Dec. 6, the Board of Directors of the Marshall
University Alumni Association voted unanimously to present a
gift of $5,000 to the university, Alumni President Robert P.
Alexander announced.

The money will be derived from proceeds of the Alumni
Association-sponsored Marshall Memorial Invitational Basket-
ball Tournament. This year’s tournament, which opens
tonight, is a complete sell-out.

This is the second gift to the university from the Alumni

Lectureshib program

Contributions totalling $1,000 have been received by the
Department of Political Science at Marshall for use in funding
the political science lectureship program.

Established in 1970, the program allows the department to
bring outstanding scholars to the campus for lectures on topics
of current interest.

The 1972-73 lectures will be funded by a $700 con-
tribution from the Twentieth Street Bank of Huntington,
which has supported the program since its inception, and a
$300 donation from Charles M. Polan Jr., Huntington
businessman and legislator-elect.

Dr. Clair W. Matz, assistant professor and coordinator for
the program, said the next lecture will bring Duke University
professor Dr. Sam Cooke to the campus. Planned for March or
April, Dr. Cooke’s talk will reflect his specialization in political
theory.

The programs are open to the public and provide enrich-
ment for students, faculty and the community by bringing
prestigious scholars to the region, Dr. Matz said.

Past lecturers included Dr. Duane Lockard of Princeton
University and Dr. James David Barker of Yale, both native
West Virginians.
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LUMNI GIVE MU $5,000

Association in recent weeks. Earlier, the association con-
tributed $1,200 as an academic-athletic scholarship. ’

In other action, the Alumni Association’s board unani-
mously approved a motion which “commends and supports
the actions and decision of Dr. John G. Barker, president of
Marshall University, in regards to the drug problem on the
campus.”

The motion refers to Dr. Barker’s decision to enforce
provisions of the Student Code of Conduct against six students
charged with on-campus drug violations.

Christmas Party Monday

Dr. and Mrs. John G. Barker cordially invite the
faculty, staff, all employees of the Marshall community;
retired employees and their families to our Christmas
party on Monday, Dec. 18, from 2 to 3:30 p.m. in the "
Mutli-Purpose Room of the Memorial Student Center.

President’'s Cabinet
is new title

President John G. Barker has announced a new
designation for the small group of administrators which
meets with him bi-weekly to discuss university
operations, objectives and problems. Hereafter, it will be
known as the President’s Cabinet.

Over the years and under various presidents, the
administrative group has fluctuated in size and has had
various titles including Administrative Cabinet,
Executive Committee, and most recently, President’s
Staff.

While the group has scheduled bi-weekly meetings, it
also is brought together on other occasions as the need
arises.

Members of the President’s Cabinet are Dr. William K.
Easley, vice president for academic affairs; Joseph C.
Peters, vice president for business affairs; Dr. Richard G.
Mund, vice president for student affairs; Dr. Donald K.
Carson, director of university relations; Joseph H.
McMullen, director of athletics; Dr. Homer Arhelger,
director of institutional research; Edwin N. Vinson,
assistant to the president, and C. T. Mitchell, director of
informational services.

Last News Letter
until ‘73

Today’s edition of the “Newsletter” will be the last one
until Friday, Jan. 12. However, special bulletins will be
published during the break if necessary. Contact the News
Bureau, Old Main 115, 696-6453.

Items for the Jan. 12 “Newsletter” should be received no
later than 9 a.m. on Wednesday, Jan. 10.

Campus landmarks restored

Near the southeastern corner of Old Main is an upright
green standard with a large white “M” on top. The identity of
this landmark has been lost, according to a recent inventory
taken by Joseph Soto, Marshall’s director of plant operations,
and Steve Szekely, superintendent of buildings and grounds.

It is this anonymity of campus landmarks which President
John G. Barker hopes to prevent in the future. There are many
such time-worn plaques, markers and monuments on the
Marshall campus, presented to the school by various student
organizations and graduating classes. At least 11 have been
located and identified in the inventory.

Dr. Barker has asked that the markers be refurbished and
restored to the best condition possible. Marshall students have
given proudly to MU and these reminders of alumni should be
an important part of Marshall’s present, Dr. Barker indicated.




ATTENTION FACULTY!

The attention of the faculty is drawn to the new policy of
faculty loans of Library materials (see Faculty Manual - p. 17).
Due to the press of an extraordinarily large amount of work at
the loan desk, it may be very difficult to provide the faculty
with a list of books still checked out in their names. The
volume of such an undertaking could bé tremendously reduced
if faculty members would make an effort to return or renew
their materials on or before the end of the semester, according
to Kenneth Slack, director of libraries.

The new policy has enabled the Library to clear the card
catalog of many dead cards for books that were charged to
faculty and lost many years ago. Clearing the catalog or
replacing the titles when possible has eliminated many
frustrations in using our collections. Most faculty members
have responded favorably to this new policy and have paid for
the books that they could not return. There remains a few
faculty members who have considerable numbers of books
charged in their names which evidently they cannot account
for. It would be appreciated if some accounting could be made
on or before the end of this semester.

Williams granted leave

Duncan Williams, professor of English at Marshall, will
assume the position of Director of Research for the Farm-
ington Educational Trust, Oxford, England, on Jan. I, 1973.
The Trust functions as an advisory body to British universities,
teacher training colleges, and schools in matters dealing with
curriculum and other related affairs.

Professor Williams will be on leave from the Marshall
faculty while serving in England and will resume his teaching
duties on the MU campus at the beginning of the fall semester,
1973.

Professor Williams also has been named editor of the
“Farmington Journal.” According to Williams, “The first issue
of the journal will appear in May/June 1973 and will appear
thereafter at six-month intervals.”

Williams is the author of the controversial “Trousered
Apes,” published in 1971 in London and published this month
in the United States by Arlington House Publishers. “Trou-
sered Apes” is a study of the influence of literature on society.

Facilities to close

Recreational facilities at Gullickson Hall will officially close
Sunday, Dec. 17 at 6 p.m. and will not reopen until Thursday,

Jan. 11 at 3 p.m., according to Larry Belknap, director of ,

recreation and intramural sports.

MU NEWCOMER

Harrell O. Martin, custodian with buildings and grounds, is
a recent newcomer to the Marshall campus.

Marshall University administrators, faculty, staff, and
students welcome you!

Change of address

Bruce C. Davis, instructor of sociology, has moved to
Proctorville, Ohio. His new home telephone number is
617-886-7425.

INSTITUTIONAL
APPOINTMENTS

President John G. Barker recently reviewed Ma
current affiliations with national educational organiza
“The review,” said Barker, “has indicated that the interest
Marshall University in these organizations is a legitimate an
significant one.”

As a result of the decision to continue memberships, D
Barker has made the following institutional appointments: Dr.
William K. Easley, vice president for academic affairs, will
serve as Marshall’s representative to the American Council on
Education: Dr. A. Mervin Tyson, director of institutional
self-study, to the North Central Association of Colleges and
Secondary Schools: Dr. Robert B. Hayes, dean of teachers
college, to the American Association of Colleges for Teacher
Education, the National Council for Accreditation of Teacher
Education, and the West Virginia Advisory Council on Teacher
Education and Professional Standards; Josephine Fidler,
acquisitions librarian, to the American Association of Uni-
versity Women; Dr. Francis K. Aldred, associate professor of
history, to Woodrow Wilson Fellowship; Dr. John R. Warren,
professor of biological sciences, to Fulbright Scholarship; Dr.
Edward S. Hanrahan, chairman of the chemistry department,
to Rhodes Scholarship; Dr. Paul D. Stewart, chairman of
political science department, to The Danforth Foundation;
Robert J. Dils, associate professor of science, to West Virginia
Educational Association; Dr. Beverly Cortes, associate pro-
fessor of speech, to West Virginia Educational Association, and
Dr. Bernard Queen, professor of curriculum and instruction, to
Region III Early Childhood Board.

Faculty committee
reports action

The Academic Planning & Standards Committee met
Tuesday, Nov. 21, and approved Music 199 abcd and 399 abced
(Harp). Also approved:

New form for submitting course changes, additions and

deletions. The new forms are now available in the Office of 3

Academic Affairs. Any new proposals regarding courses

should be submitted on these new forms. Any proposed

changes in process must be supplemented by adding the

following information: availability of staff; library
materials; facilities; equipment; estimated class size;

planned frequency of offering; and possible duplication of

courses. Additionally the committee is enforcing the long ®

standing rule that all new courses recommended must be

accompanied by a one-page course outline. Any questions

may be directed to the chairman of the committee, Dr.

Robert Alexander, associate professor of management.

The Academic Planning & Standards Committee met on
Dec. 5 and approved the following: ® |
Deletion: Mkt. 436 - Marketing Institution and Channels

Added: Mkt. 437 - Consumer Behavior
Considered: P.E. 120 - Self Defense as possible addition
(action pending). |

Student excused

|

Please excuse William Hutchison from classes Dec. 7 !

through Dec. 18, |
Charles E. Adams, assistant professor of sociology, and Mrs:

Joan Ross, Executive Director of the Southwestern Cam-

munity Action Council, have prepared and had approved by

the U.S. Office of Education, Drug Education Division, a

mini-grant to send six persons from the community to a Py

two-week training seminar. Mr. Hutchison will be attending

the seminar at the Marjorie Webster College in Washington, D.C.




L.TER E. REGULA, associate professor of edu-
rticipated in a meeting of the State Mathematics
¥ ; Committee held at North Bend State Park on Dec, 7

. The major concerns of the committee were the revision
' the state guidelines for the high school mathematics
rriculum and the establishment of guidelines for advanced
acement.

Dr. Regula is presently the president of the West Virginia
ouncil of Teachers of Mathematics and represents that
organization on the Advisory Committee.

DR. FU TUNG CHEN, chairman of the accounting de-
partment, KYLE G, McMULLEN, associate professor of
accounting, NEAL ADKINS, instructor of accounting, and

_ WILLIAN RADIG, assistant professor of accounting, attended

Y a seminar on “The Future of Accounting Education” at Hawks
Nest State Park on Monday, Nov. 27. McMullen participated as
a discussion leader for the morning session of the seminar.

DR. JOSEPH S. LA CASCIA, chairman of the economics

@ department, has been invited by the School of Business of
John Carroll University in Cleveland, Ohio, to speak at a
seminar there.

The topic of the seminar will be “Economics of the Steel
Industry” and will be held on the campus of John Carroll
University Jan. 10, 11 and 12.

E The seminar is being co-sponsored by the American Iron

o and Steel Institute. Approximately 75 people from the steel
industry and the academic world are expected to attend.

The scheduled talks, panel presentations and small group
discussions will deal with marketing, environmental control
and material resources with respect to the steel industry.

This is the second seminar of this type in which Dr. La
Cascia has participated.

o DR. SOO BOCK CHOI, professor of political science, has
had an article published in the Nov. issue of “Illinois
Quarterly.” The article is “Structual Principles of Chinese
Political Tradition.”

DUNCAN WILLIAMS, professor of English and author of
“Trousered Apes,” spoke to the Huntington chapter of the
American Association of University Women Saturday, Dec. 2,

o on the topic “Reactions in the United Kingdom and United
States on the ‘Trousered Apes’.”

He was convocation speaker Monday, Dec. 4, at West
Virginia Wesleyan College in Buckhannon. His topic was
“Education for What?”

He was also the featured speaker at the West Virginia
Wesleyan Literary Luncheon on Tuesday, Dec. 5. His topic

® was “The New Impuritans.”

Editorials on the “Trousered Apes” appeared in the
International Herald Tribune of Paris and The Cincinnati
Enquirer on Nov. 11 and Nov. 19 respectively.

HAROLD T. MURPHY, associate professor of modern
languages, attended the meeting of the National Association of
Language Laboratory Directors in Atlanta, Georgia, Nov.
23-26. The meeting was held in conjunction with the meeting

® of the American Council on the Teaching of Foreign
Languages and the Southern Conference on Language
Teaching.

DR. SARA CHAPMAN, associate professor of English, has
had an article accepted for publication in the *“Arizona
Quarterly,” a special issue devoted to Henry James. Dr.
Chapman’s article is “The ‘Obsession of Egotism’ in Henry

o James’ ‘A Round of Visits’.”

DR. WALTER H. PERL, professor of German, wiil be the
chairman and discussion leader of a literary seminar at the
annual meeting of the Modern Language Association
Thursday, Dec. 28, at 10:30 a.m. at the New York Hilton. The
topic will be “Problems of Hofmannsthal Research.”

Dr. Perl will also present a paper on “Rilkes’ French

'@ Poetry: the problems of bilinguality” for the comparative
literature group, Franco-German relations, on Friday, Dec. 29,

and staff achievements, activities...
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at 10:30 a.m. in the Regents Room of the New York Hilton.
The paper will be presented in the English language.

JOHN CALLEBS, associate professor of social studies, and
Bill Watson, chairman of the Democratic State Executive
Committee, participated in a freshman seminar at Bethany
College Thursday, Nov. 30. The topic of the seminar was
“Learning Politics through Politicking.” According to Callebs,
the seminar was a candid discussion of campaign strategies and
techniques in the Moore-Rockefeller race. Fifteen students
participated in the discussion which lasted from 2:30 p.m. to
10:30 p.m.

MARILYN PUTZ, associate professor of English, has
helped in the planning of a worktext for use in the teaching of
college remedial English. The effort was centered in the
Remedial English Survey of Radford College. The book is
entitled ‘“Preparation for Better Writing” and was recently
published by William C. Brown Publishers.

“Many outstanding directors of remedial work and
instructors of remedial classes helped in the planning of the
worktext. Professor Putz was outstanding in this assistance;
therefore, her name is listed among those to whom a great
debt is owed in the ‘Acknowledgements’ section of the book,”
said Earl W, Thomas of Radford.

DR. DOROTHY HICKS, chairman of the women’s physical
education department, became president of the West Virginia
College Association of Health and Physical Education at the
annual meeting Dec. 1-2 at Blackwater Falls, W. Va.

DR. RAM N. SINGH, associate professor of sociology, has
reviewed a book entitled, “Families in East and West,” edited
by Rueben Hill and Rene Konig. This book review will appear
in the February issue of the “Journal of Marriage and the
Family.”

Dr. Singh also reviewed Paul Ehrlich and Ann Ehrlich’s
“Population Resources and Environment: Issues in Human
Ecology, ” which will appear in the Fall issue of “The
Community Development Society Journal.”

DR. ROBERT P. ALEXANDER, associate professor of
management, appeared on the WHTN-TV Noon News Show
for a seven-minute live interview on Nov. 13. Alexander
assisted in installing Alumni Chapters in Point Pleasant and
Beckley on Nov. 18 and Dec. 1, respectively.

On Nov. 21 he addressed a group of about 350 high school
seniors at the Westmoreland Baptist Church.

Dr. Alexander also appeared as a principal speaker on the
program at the 14th annual Management Conference in
Portsmouth, Ohio, on Dec. 2. More than 350 managers of the
greater Portsmouth area were in attendance.

Presently he is conducting a five-week Management Seminar
for the Tri-State Management Association which will conclude
on Dec. 14.

CHARLES D. WEBB, associate professor of accounting,
and NEAL G. ADKINS, instructor of accounting, recently
attended the Fifth Annual Seminar “Trends in the Education
of Accounting” of Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State
University at Blacksburg, Va.

The purpose of the seminar was to view and discuss new
innovative techniques of teaching accounting and discussion of
proposed curricular movements in accounting education.
Approximately 150 accounting educators were in attendance.

DR. CHARLES 1. JONES, professor of vocational-technical
education; DR. TOM ALLEN, JR., assistant professor of
vocational-technical education, and GEORGE CULNON,
assistant professor of vocational-technical education, attended
the National Conference of the American Vocational Associ-
ation held in Chicago from Dec. 1 to 5.




more campus news and notes...

Student Center Hours

The Memorial Student Center will observe the following
hours beginning Dec. 21:

Thursday, Dec. 21 8 am. to 4:30 p.m.

Friday - Tuesday, Dec. 22-26 CLOSED
Wednesday - Friday, Dec. 27-29 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Saturday - Monday, Dec. 30- Jan. 1 CLOSED
Tuesday - Friday, Jan. 2-5 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Saturday and Sunday, Jan. 6 & 7 CLOSED

Monday, Jan. 8 8 a.m. to 12 midnight
Resume Regular Schedule
The Snack Bar will be open only from 8 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

Dec. 21 until Jan. 8.

Holiday hours at Library

The James E. Morrow Library will observe the following
schedule of hours during the holidays beginning Wednesday,
Dec. 20:

Wednesday, Dec. 20

Thursday, Dec. 21

Friday - Tuesday, Dec. 22-26
Wednesday - Friday, Dec. 27-29

7:45 a.m. -5 p.m.
8 a.m.-4:30 p.m.

8 a.m, -4:30 p.m.

Saturday and Sunday, Dec. 30 & 31 CLOSED
Monday, Jan. 1 CLOSED
Tuesday - Friday, Jan. 2-5 8 a.m. -4:30 p.m.
Saturday and Sunday, Jan. 6 & 7 CLOSED

8a.m.-4:30 p.m.
7:45 a.m, - 11 p.m.

Monday - Wednesday, Jan. 8-10
Thursday, Jan. 11
Resume Regular Schedule

To faculty advisers

Dr. William Ashford, chairman of the marketing de-
partment, announced today the following course additions and
change of instructors for the spring semester:

MKT 437, Consumer Behavior, 8:00-9:15, TTH-Robillard

MKT 437, Consumer Behavior, 9:30-10:45,TTH-Jones

MEKT 4472, Marketing Research, 9:30-10:45, TTH-Kehoe

MKT 442, Marketing Research, 11:00-12:15, TTH-Kehoe

MKT 340, Principles of Marketing, 6:30, TH-Murphy

MKT 350, Physical Distribution,6:30, W-Murphy

MKT 436, Physical Distribution Channels will be merged

into the Physical Distribution courses

The dropping of Mkt 436 and addition of Mkt. 437 will be
handled at the first meeting of the class.

“We welcome Roland Murphy, assistant plant manager of
Union Carbide Corp., South Charleston, W. Va. to the faculty
as part-time instructor in the department of marketing,” said
Ashford.

LECTURE-RECITAL

Dr. James Taggart, pianist and associate professor of music,
will present a series of lecture-recitals during the month of
January. Sponsored by the Department of Music, the subject
of this series will be “The Piano Sonatas of F. J. Haydn.” All
performances will be held in Smith Music Hall beginning at 8
p.m. and are free and open to the public. Dates for the
lecture-recitals are Jan. 11, 18, 24, and 31.

Merry Christmas and A Happy Nelw Year

Student scholarships

Prichard School Board Honor Award scholarships in
amount of $1,500 each have been awarded to six Marsha
University students, Student Financial Aid Director Frank B
Cummings Jr. announced.

In addition, 32 students have been selected to receive $500
Prichard School Board Scholarships.

The grants are being made as a result of a $25,000 gift to
Marshall by the trustees of the Prichard School Board.

The gift stipulates that three honor award scholarships
“shall be awarded to the three most promising junior year
students for use in their senior year and three shall be awarded
to three graduate students recommended by the dean of the
Graduate School. The awarding of all six scholarships shall be
done by an officer of the Financial Aid Office.”

Selected for the three $1,500 Graduate Honor Awards were
Danny E. Hubbard of Huntington, a graduate of Williamson
High School; Sherrie Meade of Hamlin, and Jay Sullivan of
Barboursville.

Designated for the three $1,500 Senior Honor Awards were
Mary J. Brenner of Huntington, Mary Bulgarelli of Hunting-
ton, and Robin Wills of Huntington.

Selected for the $500 scholarships were:

FRESHMEN:

Brenda Lou Adkins, Michael H. Albrink, Patricia Lynn
Bazel, Janet L. Beard, Deborah L. Callison, Sherilyn S.
Hedrick, Deborah L. Johnson, and Carol L. Richardson.

SOPHOMORES:

Marilyn Davis, Nancy S. Holcomb, Sammie Lambert,
Rebecca L. Landau, Marsha Mcllwain, Edwin A. Novak,
Deborah J. Nutter, and Sharon S. Walls.

JUNIORS:

Cheryl J. Burns, Cinda Ellen Foglesong, Catherine E.
Greenwell, Nancy G. Harbour, Kathryn L. Johnson, Susan M.
Madden, Michael D. Moore, and Keith W. Stump.

SENIORS: .

Rebecca Louise Bailey, Ellen H. Brown, Rebecca J. Burris,
Mark C. Campbell, Janet L. Dooley, David L. DuVall, Cofer D.
Kayser, and Dana C, Stephens.

One of the requirements of the Prichard School Board
trustees was that the awards go to students from West Virginia
or from Lawrence County, Ohio.

Donate to charity

The following persons have donated to their favorite
charity in lieu of sending Christmas cards: Ronald R. Moran,
Clarke F. Hess, Steve Meadows, R. M. Beasley, James Irvin,
William H. Paynter, Helen S. Hunter, George Ward, Bob Olson,
Chandra Akkihal, Prakash Pathak, Paul D. Stewart, M. L. Sill,
Louis M. Jennings, Bill Westbrook, Arthur D. Carpenter, Clair
W. Matz, George Harbold, and Edwin A. Cubby.

They wish a Merry Christmas to all Marshall faculty and

staff.




TO: Faculty and Staff of Marshall University

FROM: Ede Ashworth, Student Travel Bureau Coordinator

This year why not give yourself Spain for Christmas? The Student
Center Travel Committee, under the auspices of Student Government, is
offering a ten-day trip to Torremolinos on Spain's Costa del Sol for
faculty, staff, students and their immediate families, December 27-
January 5. The low cost of only $266.00 covers reservations on a
regularly scheduled Air-France flight from New York to Paris with
connecting flight to Malaga, Spain, and on the return trip, a day's
stopover in Paris. New apartments with private bath, kitchen, and
individual beds for four are provided in Torremolinos-Fuengirola;
hotel rooms, in Paris, There are optional side trips to Granada,

Ronda and Tangiers available at minimum cost.

The trip is being arranged by Group Travel Associates of Chicago,
a reputable firm with a good record of service. The fee for this trip
is due thirty days before departure,

Please mention this opportunity to your students. If you would like
to receive more information concerning the "Espana Special’, please
contact Richard Dunfee, Office of Student Activities and Cultural Events,
Memorial Student Center, telephone 696-6770, or Ede Ashworth, 1208 Twin
Towers West, telephone 696-9753.

Thank you for your kind attention.

November 8, 1972
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